London, United Kingdom     

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am a 26 year old Australian working for a major international investment bank in London.  I have graduated with first class honours in economics from Monash University.    

I would like to comment on the current Australian taxation system, which I believe is very disadvantageous for people like me, and discourages me from working in Australia.  While it’s difficult for Australia to offer the kind of work opportunities that London or New York can offer (particularly in the finance industry), there are many reasons why I would want to go back soon.  However, I will probably spend the most productive part of my working life overseas, coming back to Australia to work a lot less than I currently am at the moment.   

I strongly believe that the current (income) tax system encourages Australia's best and brightest individuals to work overseas.  It's worth noting that when the UK cut it's top tax rate in the 70s and 80s, the amount of tax collected from top-income earners actually rose, as it discouraged tax evasion.

I strongly believe in a progressive taxation.   However, in my view the current system unfairly penalises individuals who are successful in their careers, and discourages people like me from working in Australia. 

Best regards

Paul Mielczarski

